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AGENDA 
 
  

 

Police Advisory Board 
Date & Time:  Thursday -  May 19, 2022 7:00 pm 
Location:  City Hall - Conference Rm A 

22560 SW Pine Street, Sherwood, OR 97140 
Attendees 

 

 

This meeting will be live streamed at 
https://www.youtube.com/user/CityofSherwood 

1. Call to Order (Chair) 
2. Roll Call (Chair/Staff) 
3. Approval of Minutes (Chair) 
4. Board Member Announcements (Chair) 
5. Business (Chair) 

a. PAB Term Expirations (6/30/2022): Chris West, Mike Smith, Brian Dorsey 
i. PAB Liaisons for TSC - Term Expirations (6/30/2022): Diane Foster & Laurie Zwingli 

b. Washington County District Attorney, Kevin Barton 
c. SPD Stats Review, Chief Hanlon 

6. Traffic Safety Update (Chair & TSC Liaisons) 
7. Councilor News 
8. Staff Report(s) 
9. Citizen Comment 
10. Citizen comments may be provided in person or in writing. Written comments must be submitted at least 24 hours in 

advance of the scheduled meeting start time by e-mail to policeinformation@sherwoodoregon.gov and must clearly state 
that it is intended as a general Citizen Comment for this meeting.  Per Council Rules Ch. 2 Section (V)(D)(5), Citizen 
Comments, “Speakers shall identify themselves by their names and by their city of residence.” Anonymous comments will 
not be accepted into the meeting record.  
 

11. Adjourn (Chair) 
 

If you require an ADA accommodation for this public meeting, please contact the Sherwood Police Department at (503) 
625-5523, #2 or policeinformation@sherwoodoregon.gov at least 48 hours in advance of the scheduled meeting time.  

 

P.A.B. Members: Council Liaison: 
Brian Dorsey - Chair Councilor Kim Young 
Megan Thornton - Vice Chair City Staff: 
Diane Foster Chief Ty Hanlon 
Mike Meyer Angie Hass – Admin Assistant III 
Marie Schapp  
Mike Schultz Washington County District Attorney 
Mike Smith Kevin Barton 
Chris West  
Laurie Zwingli  

https://www.youtube.com/user/CityofSherwood
mailto:policeinformation@sherwoodoregon.gov
mailto:policeinformation@sherwoodoregon.gov


 
Home of the Tualatin River National Wildlife Refuge 

Meeting Minutes 

 
 

 

Police Advisory Board 
Date & Time:  May 19, 2022 - 7:00 pm 
Location:  City Hall-Conference Room A 

22560 SW Pine Street  
 

 
 

This meeting was live-streamed (and recorded) through the City of Sherwood’s 
YouTube channel. 

The video is available for viewing:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lWeJ3_bTaUA . 
1. Call to Order 

Chair Dorsey called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
2. Roll Call 
 

Board Members Present: Chair Brian Dorsey, Vice Chair Megan Thornton, Diane Foster, Marie 
Schapp, Mike Schultz (attended via Zoom), Mike Smith and Chris West 

 
Board Members Absent: Mike Meyer and Laurie Zwingli 
 
Staff & City Council Liaison Present: Chief Ty Hanlon, Councilor Kim Young and Admin 
Assistant - Angie Hass 
 

3. Approval of Minutes 
 

March 17, 2022 Meeting Minutes 
Vice Chair Thornton moved that the March meeting minutes be approved as presented. Ms. 
Schapp seconded the motion. All board members voted in favor. 
 

P.A.B. Members: Council Liaison: 
Brian Dorsey - Chair Councilor Kim Young 
Megan Thornton - Vice Chair City Staff: 
Diane Foster Ty Hanlon – Police Chief 
Mike Meyer Angie Hass – Admin Assistant III 
Marie Schapp  
Mike Schultz Guest Speaker: DA Kevin Barton 
Mike Smith  
Chris West  
Laurie Zwingli  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lWeJ3_bTaUA
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4. Board Member Announcements (Chair) 
Mr. West stated that it was great to see the radar trailer back out on Sunset, especially the 
location that it's at. During his time on the Traffic Safety Committee, that was always a spot of 
concern.  
 
It's always great to acknowledge the job the PD staff's doing on social media. He appreciates 
the FB posts that shows the weekly number of calls the officers are going out on. He and a 
colleague, who also lives in town, were wondering if the activity has gone up or down, due to the 
posts.  He wondered what the trend was. They're seeing the numbers of interactions officers are 
having each week, but it would be nice for a reference. He noted that this is on the agenda for a 
later discussion (5c), so he’ll wait for the Chief’s presentation for that.  
 
He added that he hates to be second to Tigard and just saw a Tigard PD post showing that they 
just finished their Citizens Academy. He would like to see that back on the agenda for Sherwood.  
 
Ms. Foster stated that what she had to say was similar to what Chris said. She complimented 
the SPD on their social media posts and was especially happy with the weekly police activity 
posts. It seems like it's getting a lot of positive reaction from the community, particularly the SRO 
updates. The parents in Sherwood seem like they're really responding, particularly in the high 
school space, but parents of middle school kids and younger have also responded positively. 
The SRO updates are long, but they give a lot of information. Vice Chair Thornton stated that 
the SRO posts are definitely spawning a lot of conversations at home. People are saying that 
they are talking with their kids about these things. Regardless of what age your children are, she 
thinks it's fantastic. Ms. Foster added that they are great topics. Some people think that because 
they live in Sherwood, that those things don't happen here. She feels that the posts have been 
really well received. 
 
Ms. Schapp spoke about her family’s recent 9 pm routine and how those social media reminders 
are helpful to them.  
 
Vice Chair Thornton agreed with Ms. Foster, wholeheartedly, that the police department 
communication has improved drastically over the last few months. She loves it as a citizen and 
as a board member. Officer Wolfer's comments and his presence at the school board meetings 
is great to see. She commented on the recent threat that occurred at Middleton Elementary. She 
felt that the Sherwood police force did a fantastic job and she had zero complaints - as a mom, 
a citizen and a board member. Her only hope was that, from an advisory board standpoint, how 
they can help the department get more communication out for simple things and elaborated a 
bit on that.  
 
She found one thing interesting that her husband said in regards to the Middleton event. She 
had thought it best to keep their son at home that day, but her husband stated that of all the days 
for him to be in school, that day would be the safest, because they are locked down and the 
police are there. 
 
Mr. Schultz apologized that he couldn’t attend the meeting in person that evening. He had gotten 
called in to work. 
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Mr. Smith shared that he was recently rear ended by a 92-year-old driver in The Ackerly parking 
lot. He was still kind of processing all of it.  
 
Chair Dorsey wasn’t able to attend the Coffee With the Force event, but he did see from the 
social media photos that it was a great success and a great opportunity to interact with the 
community. The kids loved it and so did the officers. The event allowed the officers to establish 
a better relationship with the community. That's always needed, wonderful to see, and to be a 
part of. Hopefully they’ll be hearing about more opportunities that the community will have to see 
the PD out, bumping elbows and shaking hands with folks. He thought the play on words with 
“Coffee with the Force” was genius.  
 
The new hires look awesome. It’s really great to get some new folks on board. He is looking 
forward to seeing them out on the streets. The PD is doing a great job training them up and 
teaching them how things are done here in Sherwood.  

 
5. Business (Chair) 

a. PAB Term Expirations (6/30/2022): Chris West, Mike Smith & Brian Dorsey 
Chair Dorsey stated that he would like to continue on the board. There was a brief discussion 
on how the reappointment process works. It was determined that all three board members 
wished to remain on the board.  
 

i. PAB Liaisons for TSC – Term Expirations (6/30/2022): Diane Foster & Laurie 
Zwingli 
In regards to the term expirations for the liaisons to the Traffic Safety Committee, 
Chair Dorsey stated that it is always an honor for this board to be able to work with 
the community in this way. Traffic is such a huge issue.   
 
Ms. Foster stated that she’s really enjoyed being on the committee and would 
continue, if nobody else wanted to. At the same time, if somebody else wants to 
see what it's like, then she’s open to that as well. 
 
As Ms. Zwingli was not present at this meeting, this will roll over to the June 
meeting agenda.  

 
b. Washington County District Attorney, Kevin Barton  

(Please tune into the YouTube video at the 15:50 minute mark for the complete 
presentation.) 
DA Barton wanted to talk to the board about what they're seeing in the DA's Office, from 
a countywide perspective, and to answer questions that the board members may have. 
He proceeded to share his screen to present his PowerPoint slides. (See Exhibit “A”.) 
 
DA Barton shared a story of an incident that occurred just prior to that last Christmas, in 
order to provide a real life example. The incident involved a Sherwood woman who lives 
in a neighborhood around the Ridges Elementary School. She was up late wrapping 
Christmas presents and saw a man actively trying to break into her house, into the side 
door right into her garage. She immediately called 911. Sherwood PD arrived in less than 
two minutes.   
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DA Barton stated that was not the end of the story. The interesting thing about this incident 
is that at 11 pm that same evening, that same man walked up the street from a homeless 
encampment in Portland and threw a brick through a basement level window of a very 
nice home in the northwest area of Portland. He proceeded to break into that house. 
Everyone in that house was asleep except for a little girl, around 8 or 9 years old. She 
knew somebody was in her house but was too scared to walk across the hallway to tell 
her mom and dad. So instead, she just kind of sat there and listened while the guy 
rummaged around downstairs going through the family's things. Then he actually started 
walking up the stairs. Luckily, he bumped into something hanging on the wall causing it 
to fall down, making a big noise. The dad woke up thinking that one of his kids was out of 
bed. Once out in the hallway, he confronted the man. It could have gone very poorly at 
that point but, luckily, that man turned and ran downstairs. He had already grabbed the 
car keys, so drove off in the family’s car, heading south. That is how he ended up in 
Sherwood. That family did the same thing that the Sherwood woman did, which was 
calling 911. The difference was that they had to wait on hold for 10 minutes before the 
dispatcher said “911, what’s your emergency?”. 
 
DA Barton stated that the reason he shared that story is because it truly is a tale of two 
cities, where you have two different responses. It's an example of how, luckily, we are 
blessed to live in a community where things are working. This kind of sets the stage for 
what we're dealing with right now. (See PowerPoint.) 
 

c. SPD Stats Review, Chief Hanlon  
Before Chief Hanlon presented his PowerPoint to the group, he introduced two of 
Sherwood’s newest recruit Officers who were in attendance. He plans to ask all the new 
officers to attend these meetings, as he wants them to be familiar with the Police Advisory 
Board and Traffic Safety Committee and for the board and committee members to be 
familiar with them. Officer Breanna Woodward and Officer Bronson Ramos each shared 
a bit about themselves. Chief Hanlon shared that they had been attending a Pre-Academy 
in Hillsboro for the last five weeks, with a few more weeks to go. They will both begin the 
Police Academy in August. It will be awhile before they’ll be out and on the roads, but 
they’re working their way to that goal. He confirmed that the PD had just hired three 
recruits and one lateral.  
 
Chief Hanlon proceeded to share his screen and began his PowerPoint presentation, 
updating the PAB on the SPD’s Service Statistics. Exhibit “B” (Please tune into the 
YouTube video at the 1 hour, 19 minute mark for the complete presentation.) 
 
The raw data he put together was concerning several of the things that DA Barton had 
talked about. The numbers he would be going over, however, are just for Sherwood.  
 
After sharing all of the updated statistics, Chief Hanlon stated that Sherwood is the second 
safest city in the state. His goal is to be number one. His hope is for the Police Advisory 
Board to start addressing the PD’s needs and the impacts that they’re seeing. He’d like 
their thoughts on what they can do, collectively, to prioritize the services that they’d really 
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like to see from the Police Department for the community. Vice Chair Thornton thought, 
another staffing study would be a good place to start. Councilor Young stated that they 
will be doing that and that it is in the Council goals.  
 
In regards to staffing, Chief Hanlon added that everything these days is technology driven. 
The majority of the crimes that they’re investigating now, have a nexus to a cell phone, 
laptop, computer, etc. They have to write search warrants and then extract that data. They 
need specialized teams to do this. This makes it very complicated to complete the 
investigations.  
 
DA Barton stated that four years ago, the county started up a digital forensic lab and how 
it has been beneficial to centralize these services. They have special analysts trained to 
get into phones, etc. He said that every crime has a technology component to it and 
elaborated a bit on that.  
 
Vice Chair Thornton stated that there are most likely other crimes occurring in Sherwood 
that are priority one that are not shown on the data, such as cyber-crimes, etc. The SPD 
will need more staffing, eventually, for these types of crimes. Those conversations 
probably need to happen, too.  

 
6. Traffic Safety Committee (TSC) Update (Staff and/or Liaisons) 

Ms. Foster reported that Community Development Director, Julia Hajduk, is currently working 
on submitting an improvement application through the county for Edy Rd. It will include some 
road work and sidewalks. Ms. Hajduk will be including a letter of support from the Traffic Safety 
Committee in that process.  
 
City Engineer, Bob Galati, informed the committee that he will retiring before the end of this 
year. The City is hoping to find somebody to overlap with him so that they can work together 
before he leaves. 
 
There's a lot of focus on Edy and Elwert roads. Mr. Galati just completed a traffic study report 
that they will be talking about at their next TSC meeting. Adjusting the speed limit on Edy and 
Elwert requires county and state level approvals and cannot be reduced more than 10 mph at 
a time. They have submitted a request to lower the speed limit to 35. Councilor Young stated 
that the City is addressing that with the county, as it is felt that 35 is too high in certain locations. 
Ms. Foster added that the 35 mph had been approved by the county and it is now being 
reviewed at the state level.  

  
7. Councilor News 

For the sake of time, Councilor Young just made one announcement stating that Community 
Development Director, Julia Hajduk, had accepted a position as City Manager for Stayton. She 
has two weeks left with Sherwood.  

 
 





Seeking Justice
and

Protecting our Community

www.WashingtonCountyDA.org

Exhibit "A"



Crime in Washington
County

• Three primary factors:
• Funding
• Addiction
• Portland

• Not caused by pandemic, but
exacerbated by it

• First, some good news…





Washington County is a 
statewide leader in:

• Use of specialty/treatment courts
• We operate a dozen programs

• Supporting vulnerable victims (children and DV victims)
• We are establishing the Family Peace Center

• Efficient use of government resources
• DA’s Office is about ½ the size as Multnomah 

County
• Prosecuting crime

• We filed more criminal cases in 2020 & 2021 than 
Multnomah County



FUNDING



Washington County Jail
• 2nd smallest jail in Oregon per 

capita
• Forced releases likely to exceed 

2,000 this year (1,097 forced 
releases in 2021)

• County needs to increase funding 
and expand capacity



Washington DA’s Office 

• Wash. County budgets 76% of what
Mult. County does for prosecution

• Wash. County prosecutors carry 186%
caseload as Mult. County

• We need more prosecutors, victim
advocates and support staff

• County needs to increase public safety
funding



Washington County Circuit Court



ADDICTION



ADDICTION

• Addiction is a 
significant factor in 
property crime

• Meth and Heroin 
addiction is 
epidemic

• Overdose deaths 
are skyrocketing



Source: www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/PREVENTIONWELLNESS/SUBSTANCEUSE/OPIOIDS/Documents/OHA2479.pdf



• BM 110 decriminalized most drug possession as of 
Feb 2021

• Key goal: increase addiction treatment
• Result:

• Most drug users do not receive a citation
• For those who do, most don’t show up in court
• For those who do show up, most don’t receive treatment



PORTLAND



•



• 10,000 cars stolen last year in Portland (28 every day)
• # of stolen cars doubled Feb 2022 compared to Feb 2021











Ways you can 
help

• Contact County Commissioner
• Talk to friends/neighbors
• Share awareness on social 

media
• Work with cities to 

communicate with county



Q.  What can you do?

A. Contact your county commissioner to indicate your 
support for funding public safety 

and
Contact your legislator to indicate your desire to address       
failures of BM 110



KEVIN BARTON, DISTRICT ATTORNEY
WASHINGTON COUNTY DISTRICT ATTORNEY’S OFFICE

150 N FIRST AVENUE, SUITE 300
HILLSBORO, OR 97124

Questions?



Update on Service Statistics 
Sherwood Police Department

Ty Hanlon, Chief

Exhibit "B"



Calls for service are unchanged despite pandemic.
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Annual number of high priority calls for service 
have been consistent over the last 3 years.
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Average Response Time For Calls For Service
(minutes)
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Theft Related Crimes Increase
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Rise in Serious Offenses
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  Exhibit “C” 
From: Robert Ahrens  
Sent: Tuesday, May 17, 2022 4:18 PM 
Subject: Citizen Comment for the Thursday, May 19, 2022 meeting of the Advisory 
Board 
 
To the Sherwood Police Advisory Committee 
 
This is a Citizen Comment for the Thursday, May 19, 2022 meeting of the Advisory 
Board. 
 
My name is Robert Ahrens, and I live in Sherwood, Oregon. 
 
Recently, I have seen multiple instances of a reference to the Sherwood Police 
Foundation Facebook Page in the “Suggested Pages” section of my own Facebook 
feed.  Obviously, Facebook has noticed our mutual location! 
 
Before I get to my concern, though, I’d like to preface by noting that nothing 
about this should indicate a lack of support for our Police Department nor the 
individual members/employees of that Department.   They do a dangerous job, 
and for that, they have my full support. 
 
But the picture the Foundation uses for their cover photo on Facebook is the 
black & white thin blue line flag that, unfortunately, holds some very unpleasant 
connotations for many Americans because of its adoption by some extremist 
groups.  For that reason, I and many people do not see it as a fitting symbol to 
bring people together as a community.  It is the cover photo for their page, and to 
have it appear on a “Suggested Page” section isn’t comfortable for me to see.  I 
believe it sends the wrong message to the public. 
 
I have urged the Foundation to rethink their use of this symbol, so our community 
can move forward without the division it can cause.  I also urge the Sherwood 
Police Department to consider its own response to the use of it as well. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to express my concern with this issue. 
 




